
 

 

The Pancreatic Cancer Resectability Project recently concluded following a 12 month pilot to 
test a new radiological synoptic reporting tool to assess CT imaging in cases where pancreatic 
cancer is suspected. The pilot at the Alfred and Austin Hospitals benefitted 95 patients whose 
CT scans were reviewed and described by specialist radiologists for the purpose of MDM 
treatment planning. 
The new report, co-designed by local radiologists and surgeons, is based on internationally 
recognised guidelines that define the criteria for assessing surgical resection in pancreatic 
cancer. 
In recommending surgical resection to patients with pancreatic cancer, surgeons consider three 
important factors: 

• the location of the cancer including the surrounding vascular anatomy, 
• any biological findings (blood and pathology tests) and 
• the patient’s overall condition. 

The radiology synoptic report developed as part of this project assists in reporting the 
anatomical component. 
The results of the 12 month pilot were recently presented at the annual Clinical Oncology 
Society of Australia conference, COSA 2021. 
The presentation entitled “Use of a radiological synoptic report to support multidisciplinary 
assessment of resectability in pancreatic ductal adenocarcinoma”, was delivered as part of the 
‘Best of the Best Orals – Health Services and Molecular Studies’ category. 
The project successfully delivered on its aim to agree and adopt a common set of guidelines for 
assessing resectability in suspected pancreatic cancer as well as provide a clear and consistent 
method for documenting and reporting radiology findings for multidisciplinary treatment planning 
based on these guidelines. 
A report is now being finalised and planning is taking place for the next phase of the project, 
which will hopefully enable adoption of the radiological synoptic report in key pancreatic cancer 
surgery centres across Victoria. 
The project was undertaken as a partnership between SMICS and NEMICS, in collaboration 
with the UGICR Cancer Registry. 
This work will be presented at the Pancreatic Cancer Summit scheduled for March 2022. 
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